

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Mental Health

MASSACHUSETTS MENTAL HEALTH CENTER BOSTON PSYCHOPATHIC HOSPITAL

72-76 FENWOOD ROAD BOSTON, MASS. 02115

April 8, 1983

Mrs. Elizabeth Wolff 201 West 77th Street, Apt. 11C New York, New York

Dear Elizabeth:

We are still talking about you at Mass. Mental Health Center. Not only are you a terrific pianist, but you have a most unusual personality. To be plunked in the middle of a room full of mentally disturbed patients (especially with what happened at the beginning) and to have the aplomb, the casualness with which you so eloquently explained your music was most incredible. You are someone special and I want to thank you personally.

You will be pleased to know that the young woman who played during the refreshment time has been discharged to a Halfway House. She is trying to get a piano. I think we owe a lot of this to you. She had been here quite awhile and was extraordinarily ill.

Thank you again, and I wish you success in your career.

Sincerely,

Sillian Thubow

Lillian Shubow Director of Volunteers

jld

cc: Diane Hanlon - Pro Musicis